














   Regular Meeting 
   May 12, 2022 

 

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 

 

Mrs. Burns advised that the West Islip School District has been recognized for the fifth year in a row by the 

NAMM Foundation as one of the country’s best communities for music education. Mrs. Burns congratulated 

Mr. Brian Buonomo, who has been recognize for his work with the 2022 STEM Star Award.   

 

Mrs. Burns advised that all end of school year events will be held.  The first Unified basketball home game will 

take place on Tuesday at 4:00 p.m. at the high school.  Mrs. Burns encouraged everyone to attend Celebrate 

Education, which will include musical performances, artwork and ribbon cutting ceremonies for the planetarium 

and the district’s new technology room.  

 

The following residents wished to speak during an “Invitation to the Public”: 

 

Keith Muller – Mr. Muller spoke about an incident at Manetuck Elementary and feels students are at risk.   

 

Doreen Hantzschel - Mrs. Hantzschel voiced her concerns regarding New York State Senate Bill No. S2584A 

regarding sex education curriculum.     

 

Ruth Mineo - Mrs. Mineo requested clarification regarding the Regents administration for the current school 

year.  

 

Motion was made by Richard Antoniello, seconded by Tom Compitello and carried when all Board members 

present voted in favor to adjourn to Executive Session at 8:25 p.m. for the purpose of discussing personnel, 

negotiations, and/or litigation.  

 

Motion was made by Richard Antoniello, seconded by Tom Compitello and carried when all Board members 

present voted in favor to adjourn to Super-Executive Session at 9:13 p.m. for the purpose of discussing 

personnel, negotiations, and/or litigation. 

 

Meeting reconvened at 9:47 p.m. on motion by Richard Antoniello, seconded by Tom Compitello and carried 

when all Board members present voted in favor. 

Mrs. LaRosa stated that unofficial board meetings have taken place among Board trustees without proper notice 

to the public, in violation of NYS Open Meeting Laws and West Islip School District policy.  Mrs. LaRosa 

stated she will be filing a complaint with the NYS Commissioner of Education. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:51 p.m. on a motion by Richard Antoniello, seconded by Tom Compitello and carried 

when all Board members present voted in favor.  

 

        Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

 

Mary Hock  

District Clerk  

 

 

All correspondence, reports or related materials referred to in these minutes are on file in the District Office.  
 


















































